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ReBuild HIWP Update 
 
Over the last few months it may have seemed to 
many, that not much was happening in regard to 
the ReBuild HIWP Capital Campaign Project. We 
last held a congregational meeting in November, at 
which time a timetable of next steps was laid out 
regarding planning and construction. In actuality, 
since that meeting, considerable work and plan-
ning has been underway. The following steps have 
taken place: 
 

Since last Fall, we have raised an additional 
$440,000 in pledges. When combined with $500K 
in reserves plus an anticipated $500K mortgage, 
that brings our total funds for the project to 
$4,568,000. In addition, to date, the shul has col-
lected nearly $1.1 Million of these total pledges. 
 
Our Sanctuary Working Group, led by Beth 
Hurvitz, in close coordination with our architect, 
Peter Gisolfi Associates, has continued to refine a 
design and layout for the sanctuary. This design 
takes into account our desire for at least 330 
seats, as well as considerations of hashkafa and 
halacha with respect to the positioning and dimen-
sions of our shulchan, bimah, and mechitzah. 
 

Continued on page 14 

HIWP Testimonial Dinner  
Just around the Corner 

 

Have you marked your calendar yet? 
 
This yearôs Testimonial Dinner will be here before you know 
it. It will take place on Sunday, June 4, 2017 at a brand new 
location: Congregation Kol Ami, just around the corner from 
our previous venue.  You wonôt want to miss this elegant 
and  festive event!  We are delighted to be honoring five 
outstanding individuals: Paula and Evan Gilder, Alexandra 
and David Kahn, and Wendy Leibowitz.  All of our honorees 
have contributed to our shul in so many ways ï too many to 
enumerate here ï and there are a whole crew of us who are 
already chomping at the bit to celebrate them publicly and 
thank them for their immense impact on our community. 
 
We have been fortunate this year to welcome many new 
members to our wonderful HIWP Community and if you are 
one of those newbies, you may be wondering just what it is 
that you might expect from this very special evening. 
 
Well, you can expect a warm welcome when you arrive: we 
will be so excited to see you there, and this community is 
nothing if not passionate about making everyone feel  
 

 
Continued on page 14 

Purim Palooza! 
 

Make sure you are here to share  

in all the excitement around Purim! 
 

Shabbat Zachor - March 11 

Purim Night - Megillah Reading and Carnival - March 11 

Come in Costume!  

Purim Day - Megillah Reading, Mishloach Manot Delivery - March 12 
 

Give to the Poor~ Share Mishloach Manot~ Enjoy a Festive Meal 
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Establish Me for the Generations 
 
Itôs complicated to live among the goyim.  Thatôs the upshot of a short 
imagined conversation between Esther and the Sages in Tractate 
Megillah 7a:   
 ˣ˥˪˷ ˸ˣ˶ˣˡ˪ ˧ˮˣ˰˟˵ ˫˧ˬ˩˥˪ ˶˸˯˞ ˫ˢ˪ ˢ˥˪˷ ˢˡˣˢ˧ ˶˟ ˪˞ˣˬ˷ ˟˶ ˶ˬ˞
 ˪˰ ˧ˮ˞ ˢ˟ˣ˸˩ ˶˟˩ ˫ˢ˪ ˢ˥˪˷ ˸ˣˬˣ˞ˢ ˭˧˟˪ ˣˮ˧˪˰ ˸˶˶ˣ˰ˬ ˸˞ ˢ˞ˮ˵ ˢ˪

˯˶˲ˣ ˧ˡˬ ˧˩˪ˬ˪ ˫˧ˬ˧ˢ ˧˶˟ˡ 
Rav Shmuel bar Yehuda said 
Esther sent to the Sages: ñEstablish me for (future) 
generations.ò  
They sent to her: ñYou will arouse the jealousy of the nations 
upon us.ò 
She sent to them: ñI am already written in the chronicles of the 
kings of Media and Persiaò (as per the final lines of the 
megillah). 
 

This back and forth functions as a type of commentary to the final 
chapters (9 and 10) of the Megillah, where Esther and Mordechai are 
described as driving the establishment of our annual Purim celebration 
with all of its elements.  I recommend reading that section, and youôll 
see that it appears to require some work on their part to accomplish 
this.  Rav Shmuel bar Yehuda seems to want to know why. 
 
In this tight rendering (just 3 lines of dialogue), he constructs what he 
imagines might very well have been the debate.  The Sages are 
indeed reluctant to establish Purim as a permanent holiday.  This is 
not because they are uneasy about creating a holiday not sourced in 
the Torah (although that would be understandable).  Their hesitation, 
simply put: it will make things bad with the goyim.  In their moment, 
they can of course celebrate with no worries as they are (suddenly) 
the dominant player in the 127 provinces.  But Esther wants this to be 
set as a permanent festival.  The Sages understand that at some point 
later, in future generations, fortunes will change.  A Purim festival 
which celebrates a Jewish victory over hostile Gentiles? That could 
make things dicey for Jews living among others, when the balance of 
power inevitably shifts (no matter that it was a battle for survival in the 
face of a coordinated attempt at massacre!).  Esther doesnôt seem to 
dispute their concern.  She simply responds that thereôs no sense in 
hiding the story anyway - itôs out there already.  And the debate is 
won.   
 
Esther seems to be arguing something more than ñthis is not newsò for 
them.  She recognizes that the Jews will inevitably experience periods 
in the future when the enmity is hot.  And what do we do in the face of 
that?   
 
 

Continued on page 15 
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Administrator: Teri Kopp: teri@hiwp.org 

 
 

Executive OfficersðManagement Committee 
Synagogue President ~ David Kahn 

Co-Vice President ~ Marilyn Kneller-Rimsky 
Co-Vice President ~  Rena Fredman 

Secretary ~ Dan Lehman 
Treasurer ~ Ellen Ungar  

Senior Gabbai ~ Doug Hirshon 
Gabbai ~ Gadi Romm 

House Officer ~ Mick Gilbert 
Programming Officers ~ Kara Olson, Talia Metson 

Womenôs Focus Officer ~ Meira Orentlicher 
Fundraising Officer ~ Keith Reich  

 

HIWP Committees 2016-17 
 

*  Adult Education ï Uriel Heilman 
*  Bikkur Cholim ïRichard and Debby Tolchin 
*  Book ClubðAudrey Reich 
*  Bulletin ï Debbie Guthartz 
*  Boy Scouts ï Evan Gilder 
*  Capital Campaign ï Keith Reich, Marc Guthartz 
*  Chavurot ï Jonathon Ament 
*  Chazzan Liaison Committee ï Rena Rosen 
       Neil Rimsky 
*  Chesed ï Amy Ament 
*  CPR/Blood Drive ï Marc Guthartz 
*  Donation Cards ï Audrey Schulman 
*  Facility Planning Committee ï Todd Stern 
*  Finance/Investments ï Ellen Ungar, Alan Schulman 

*  Gabbayit  - Leah Portnoy Worenklein 
*  Girl Scouts - Paula Gilder 
*  High Holiday Seating ï Teddy Ganzarski,  
                                            Rich Ehrenhaus 
*  Historian - Dan Steinhauer 
*  House ïMick Gilbert 
*  Israel Action ï Dean Ungar 
*  Journal ï Marc  Metson, Jason Rosen 
*  Kesharim - Talia Crystal 
*  Kiddush ï  Keith Reich 
*  Laining ï Ari Walisever 
*  Marketing - Leah Portnoy Worenklein 
*  Mishloach Manot ï Malka Helft, Rena Rosen, 
     Elina Flax 
*  MOFIA: Members Over Fifty In Action ï Judy Grant 
*  Movie Club ï Paul Orentlicher,                                                             
          Leah Portnoy Worenklein 
*  New Baby Meals ï Erica Fish 
*  Nominating Committee ï Rena Fredman,  
    Marilyn Kneller-Rimsky, David Kahn, Norma    
    Hurwitz, Adena Laufer, Marc Metson, Yael Slonim  
*  Summer Onegs ï David Siegel 
*  Programming ï Kara Olson, Talia Metson 
*  Rabbi Liaison Committee ï Michelle Brody 
   Liron Gitig 
*  Religious Services ï Doug Hirshon, Gadi Romm 
*  Security ï David Worenklein, Ken Sadinoff 

*  Shabbat Across HIWP ï Malka Helft,                           
             Rena Rosen 
*  Shiva Meals ï Debbie Guthartz, Suzie Marder 
*  Testimonial Dinner ï Lisa Kahn Kriegel 
*  Thrift Shop ï Deborah Weinberger 
*  Website ï David Worenklein 
*  Welcoming/Membership ï Debbie Fein 
*  Womenôs Tefillah ï Adina Steinberg 
*  Womenôs Rosh Chodesh ï Tani Schwartz 
*  Yahrzeit Cards ï Jerusha Coltof 
*  Youth Committee ï Aaron Steinberg 
*  Youth Shomrim ï Debbie Lehman  

From The Rabbiõs Desk 

by Rabbi Chaim Marder 
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HIWP  
Board of Directors 
2016-2017 

 

Alex Aronoff 
Joanna Blum 
Daniel Cohen 
Kay Cohen 
Matt Crystal 
Marina Feldman 
Rena Fredman  
Mick Gilbert 
Evan Gilder 
Marc Guthartz 
Doug Hirshon  
Beth Hurvitz 
David Kahn  

Marilyn Kneller-Rimsky  
Adena Laufer 
Dan Lehman 
Wendy Leibowitz 
Liz Marcus 
Talia Metson 
Kara Olson  

Meira Orentlicher 
Audrey Reich 
Neil T. Rimsky 
Gadi Romm  

Kenneth Sadinoff 
Yael Slonim 
Aaron Steinberg 
Todd Stern  
Ellen Ungar 

 

A Message From The President  

by David Kahn 

HIWP Bulletin Staff : Leah Weitzman, Daniel Rowley, and Teri Kopp  
Managing Editor: Debbie Guthartz  
Contributing Writers:  Rabbi Marder, David Kahn, Lisa Kahn Kriegel, Tani Schwartz, Rebecca Amaru, Shiffy Friedman, 
Adina Steinberg, Audrey Reich, Dan Steinhauer, Judy Grant, Marc Guthartz, Aaron Steinberg and Debbie Guthartz.  
We welcome photos, articles and information for inclusion in the bulletin.  
Submissions can be sent via email to dguthartz@optonline.net or mailed to the HIWP office ATTN: Teri.  
All articles are subject to editing.  

Woohooé  Marbim BôSimcha Time! 
  
As we enter Adar it is a time to celebrate and be happy, although this is 
nothing new for us at HIWP. We celebrate all year long!  
 
We celebrate our lifecycle events, our volunteers, and our friends. We 
should also celebrate all the great events and accomplishments that have 
taken place over the past couple of months, and the significant strides that 
have taken place in our ñReBuildò planning and fund-raising. Things are 
coming together as we work closely with our Architect Team. Details are     
being fleshed out, incorporating input from all of our HIWP Working Groups. 
Many thanks to all team members! 
 
Celebrating our Events and Volunteers 
Rosh Chodesh Tu Bôshvat Chevruta Slam was educational and fun.               
Womenôs Tefillah Shabbat rocked the charts with the highly acclaimed Shuli 
Taubes who joined us for Shabbat. Mazal Tov to this yearôs honoree, Adina 
Frydman. Thank you for all of your contributions to HIWP and your work for 
Jewish Communities throughout the world.  
 
MOFIA members have been active all winter long with activities too              
numerous to mention. 
 
Our Chanukah Trivia Night was very competitive but also lots of fun. It was 
amusing to watch many of us go down memory lane singing theme songs 
from popular shows. Thanks to Dena Rabinowitz and Avigail Ehrenhaus for 
organizing the evening. 
 
Letôs get ready for Purim! We look forward to another successful Mishloach 
Manot fundraiser. Success is 100% participation. There is no doubt that the 
Purim Carnival and Megillah Reading will be tons of fun and Improv Night 
will be out of control crazy embarrassing for us all. But itôs OK; we are all 
family! 
 
Celebrating our Community 
HIWP hosted an awesome Westchester Jewish Council Tu Bôshvat event. 
Over 100 adults and children came from all over Westchester to plant seeds, 
enjoy a seder, complete art projects, and dance to the music of the famous 
Sandy Shmueli. 

Continued on page 15 
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Fun with  Sam & Ayala  

Bagels and Tots  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Spinning Dreidels  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Be on the ook out for ongoing emails sent 
by Sam & Ayala, our wonderful youth  
directors, about upcoming events!  

Youth News  

IL²t I{ {ŜƴƛƻǊǎ tŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ 
¢ǊƛǇ ǘƻ tƻƭŀƴŘ ŀƴŘ LǎǊŀŜƭ 

 

hƴ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ уΣ ŦƻǳǊ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǘŜŜƴǎ ƭŜƊ ŦƻǊ tƻƭŀƴŘ ŀƴŘ 
LǎǊŀŜƭ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ мнǘƘ ƎǊŀŘŜ {ƻƭƻƳƻƴ 
{ŎƘŜŎƘǘŜǊ I{ ŎƭŀǎǎƳŀǘŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΦ WƻǊŘŀƴ 
.ƭǳƳΣ bƻŀƘ 5ǳƴƴΣ 9ŘŜƴ DƛƭōŜǊǘ ŀƴŘ !ǾƛǾŀ IǳǊǾƛǘȊ 
ōŜƎŀƴ ŀ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅ ƻŦ ǘǊŀǾŜƭƭƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŦƻǊ 
ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ н ƳƻƴǘƘǎΦ  ¢ƘŜƛǊ ƛƴǘŜƴǎƛǾŜ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ 
ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜǎ Ǿƛǎƛǘǎ ǘƻ /ǊŀŎƻǿΣ !ǳǎŎƘǿƛǘȊ-.ƛǊƪŜƴŀǳΣ 
.ŜƭȊŜŎΣ aŀƧŘŀƴŜƪΣ [ǳōƭƛƴΣ ¢ǊŜōƭƛƴƪŀ ŀƴŘ ²ŀǊǎŀǿΣ 

ŀƭƻƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ƳŜŜǝƴƎǎ ǿƛǘƘ 
ǘƘŜ tƻƭƛǎƘ WŜǿƛǎƘ 
/ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ !ǾƛǾŀ IǳǊǾƛǘȊ 
ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊŜŘ ƘŜǊ ǎŜƴƛƻǊ ŘǊƻǎƘ 
ƻƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ мн ŀǘ 
ǘƘŜ ƻƴƭȅ ǎǳǊǾƛǾƛƴƎ 
ǎȅƴŀƎƻƎǳŜ ƛƴ hǎǿƛŎƛŜƳΣ 
ƴŜŀǊ ǘƘŜ ŜƴǘǊŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ 
!ǳǎŎƘǿƛǘȊΣ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŜȅ 
ǾƛǎƛǘŜŘ ǘƘŜǊŜΦ {ƘŜ ŎƘƻǎŜ 
ǘƘŀǘ ǇƭŀŎŜ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ŀ 
ƎǊŀƴŘƳƻǘƘŜǊΣ WŜŀƴ .ƭǳƳΣ 

ǿŀǎ ŀ ǎǳǊǾƛǾƻǊ ƻŦ !ǳǎŎƘǿƛǘȊΣ ǿƘƻ ǿƘƛƭŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 
ŎŀƳǇΣ ǎŀǾŜŘ ǘƘŜ ƭƛǾŜǎ ƻŦ Ƴŀƴȅ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ƘŜǊ ŀŎǘǎ ƻŦ 
ǎŜƭƅŜǎǎƴŜǎǎΦ !ǾƛǾŀ ǎǇƻƪŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ƛǘ ōŜƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƎǊƻǳǇǎ 
ǘǳǊƴ ǘƻ ōŜŀǊ ǿƛǘƴŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ƪŜŜǇ ǘƘŜ ǎǘƻǊƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ 
ƳŜƳƻǊƛŜǎ ŀƭƛǾŜΦ {ƘŜ ŎƛǘŜŘ ŀ 
aƛǎƘƴŀƘ ǘƘŀǘ ƛƭƭǳǎǘǊŀǘŜǎ ǘƘŜ 
ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴŎŜ ƻŦ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀ 
ǿƛǘƴŜǎǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǎƛƎƴƛŬŎŀƴǘ 
ƛƳǇŀŎǘ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ƳŀƪŜΦ Lƴ 
ŜƴŘƛƴƎ ƘŜǊ ŘǊƻǎƘΣ !ǾƛǾŀ ǎŀƛŘ 
ǘƘŀǘ ά²Ŝ Ƴǳǎǘ ǘŀƪŜ ǘƘƛǎ 
ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜ ǘƻ ƘŜŀǊǘΣ ŀƴŘ ōŜ 
ǿƛǘƴŜǎǎŜǎ ƘŜǊŜ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ 
Ƴƛƭƭƛƻƴǎ ƻŦ ƭƛǾŜǎ ƭƻǎǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 
{ƘƻŀƘ ǿƛƭƭ ƴŜǾŜǊ ǘǊǳƭȅ ōŜ 
ŦƻǊƎƻǧŜƴΦ {ƻ ŀǎ ǿŜ ǎǘŜǇ ƛƴǘƻ !ǳǎŎƘǿƛǘȊ ǘƻŘŀȅΣ ōŜŀǊ 
ǿƛǘƴŜǎǎΦ .Ŝ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǿƛǘƴŜǎǎŜǎ - ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƳ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ 
ƎŜƴŜǊŀǝƻƴǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƛƭƭ ƴŜǾŜǊ ōŜΦ .Ŝ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǿƛǘƴŜǎǎŜǎ 
ǎƻ ǘƘƛǎ Ŏŀƴ ƴŜǾŜǊ ƘŀǇǇŜƴ ŀƎŀƛƴΦ ά 
CǊƻƳ tƻƭŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƎǊƻǳǇ ǘǊŀǾŜƭǎ ƻƴ ǘƻ LǎǊŀŜƭ ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ 
ǎǇŜƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ с ǿŜŜƪǎ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŘƛǎŎƻǾŜǊƛƴƎ 
ǘƘŜ IŜŀǊǘ ŀƴŘ {ƻǳƭ ƻŦ LǎǊŀŜƭΣ [ŜǾ ±Ω bŜŦŜǎƘΦ ¢ƘŜ 
ƎǊƻǳǇ ǊŜǘǳǊƴǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ¦{ ƻƴ !ǇǊƛƭ сΦ  ¢ƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ ǎƘŀǊŜ 
ǘƘŜƛǊ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǝƻƴ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ 
{Ƙŀōōŀǘ ƻŦ !ǇǊƛƭ ннƴŘΣ Ƨǳǎǘ ǇǊƛƻǊ ǘƻ ¸ƻƳ IŀǎƘƻŀƘΦ 

W-¢ŜŜƴ ±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ  
 

 hƴ aŀǊǝƴ [ǳǘƘŜǊ YƛƴƎ ²ŜŜƪŜƴŘΣ ¦W!-CŜŘŜǊŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ b¸ ǊŀƭƭƛŜŘ 
ƻǾŜǊ нΣплл ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ b¸ ŀǊŜŀΦ ¢ƘŜ ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘ ƭŀǳƴŎƘŜŘ ¦W!Ωǎ ŜũƻǊǘ 
ǘƻ ƛƴǎǇƛǊŜ ǘƘŜ WŜǿƛǎƘ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǝǾŜƭȅ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ м Ƴƛƭƭƛƻƴ ƘƻǳǊǎ 
ƻŦ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜΦ όLŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ ƻƴƎƻπ
ƛƴƎ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǝŜǎ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ŘŜǎǇŜǊŀǘŜƭȅ ƴŜŜŘŜŘ ŎƘŜŎƪ ǘƘƛǎ 
ƻǳǘΥ  ƘǧǇǎΥκκǿǿǿΦǝƳŜŦƻǊƎƻƻŘΦƻǊƎκύ  
 hǳǊ ǎƘǳƭ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ ǇǊƻǳŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǘŜŜƴŀƎŜ Ŏƻƴπ
ƎǊŜƎŀƴǘǎΣ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜŘ ƛƴ ŀ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ 
ŜǾŜƴǘ ƻƴ ǘƘƛǎ ŜȄǘǊŀƻǊŘƛƴŀǊȅ 
ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘΦ !ōŜ /ƻƘŜƴΣ ¢ƻōȅ    
hƭǎƻƴΣ .ŜƴǘȊƛ DƛǝƎ ŀƴŘ WƻƴŀƘ 
{ǘŀŘǘƳŀǳŜǊ ŀƭƭ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ 
¦W!-CŜŘŜǊŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ W¢ŜŜƴ ƭŜŀŘπ
ŜǊǎƘƛǇΦ .ŜƴǘȊƛ ƘŀŘ ǘƘƛǎ ǘƻ ǎŀȅΤ   
ά!ǘ ǘƘŜ W¢ŜŜƴ ŜǾŜƴǘ L ŀǧŜƴŘŜŘ ƻƴ 
a[Y 5ŀȅ ǿŜ ǇŀŎƪŀƎŜŘ ƳŜŘƛŎŀƭ 
ǎǳǇǇƭƛŜǎ ŦƻǊ {ȅǊƛŀƴ ǊŜŦǳƎŜŜǎ ƭƛǾƛƴƎ 
ƛƴ LǊŀǉΦ L ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ǾŜǊȅ Ŏƻƻƭ 
ŀƴŘ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǝƴƎ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ŀ ǎƳŀƭƭ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƻŦ ǘŜŜƴŀƎŜǊǎ Ŏŀƴ ŀũŜŎǘ ŀƴŘ ƘŜƭǇ 
ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǎƻ ŦŀǊ ŀǿŀȅ ŦǊƻƳ ǳǎΦέ ¢ƘŜ ƳŜŘƛŎŀƭ ǎǳǇǇƭƛŜǎ ǿŜǊŜ ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ ǘƻ ŀƴŘ 
ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘŜŘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ !C¸!Σ ŀƴ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŀǝƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘǎ ǎƻǊǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊǎ  
 

/ƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ƻƴ ǇŀƎŜ мп  

https://www.timeforgood.org/
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Meet the BõNei Mitzvah 

David Hillel Katz 
 
David Hillel Katz was born in Greenwich Connecticut. 
He came to the Hebrew Institute of White Plains 
through Boy Scout Troop 613 
and has been a loyal Jewish 
Scout since second grade.  
David celebrated becoming a 
Bar Mitzvah at Chabad of 
Greenwich with his family and 
friends on December 17, 2016 
and then moved to White 
Plains the following month. 
 
David is an eighth grade 
student at Westchester Day 
School where he is a member 
of the debate team.  David 
spent last summer at Camp 
Nesher.  He is an avid skier, 
plays tennis at the Armonk 
Tennis Club and enjoys chess, 
history and strategy video games. 
 
He looks forward to becoming an involved HIWP teen 

minyan member.  

 

Benjamin Rosen  

Benjamin ñBenjò Rosen celebrated his bar mitzvah at 
the Hebrew Institute on November 19, 2016, Shabbat 
Parshat Vayera. Benjamin 
moved to White Plains from 
Manhattan in 2009 with his 
parents, his brother Charlie and 
his sister Natalie. Shortly after 
their move to the óburbs, 
Benjamin started Kindergarten 
at SAR Academy, where he has 
been a student ever since, with 
the exception of 4

th
 grade which 

he spent lounging around in 
Ulpan and selling Rainbow 
Loom bracelets to unsuspecting 
Israelis in the Ariel School in 
Raôanana, Israel. He is currently 
in 7

th
 Grade at SAR where he loves studying Science, 

Social Studies and Math. He is a proud member of the 
math team and a 2-time top scorer in the schoolôs 
math Olympiad. 
 
Benjamin loves to read and play piano, especially with 
his classic rock band, First Class. First Class has 
performed at venues in Riverdale including the 

Riverdale Y and has an upcoming gig at the Conservative 
Synagogue Adas Israel of Riverdale. Donôt miss it! 
 
His two biggest passions, skiing and cheering for the Denver 
Broncos, show that his Colorado blood runs deep. He 
spends every chance he gets skiing down black and double 
black diamond runs in the mountains of Colorado, proudly 
racking up 10 ski days so far this season. 
 
Besides skiing and watching football, Benj loves spending 
time with his family and friends. He loved learning the layning 
for his Bar Mitzvah and looks forward to being an active part 
of the HIWP teen minyan. 
 
 

Sam Weinberger 
 
Sam Weinberger celebrated his Bar Mitzvah, December 17, 
2016, Parsha Vayishlach.   
 
This WDS 7th grader, natural athlete, loyal friend, and              
die-hard Ranger fan, loved sharing his big milestone with his 
classmates, friends and family.                       
The unexpected snow storm 
Shabbat morning didn't stop 
anyone from trudging out to hear 
Sam called to the Torah for the first 
time.  To make his Bar Mitzvah all 
the more special, Sam's  
grandfather, two cousins and Dad 
(Jay), dusted off their tikkuns for 
the first time since THEIR Bar 
Mitzvahs, to share the parsha 
laining with Sam.  Donned in his 
Zayde's (z'l) tallit and his great 
grandfather, Sam's "S" tie pin, Sam 
delivered an all-star, heart-felt dôvar 
torah to a packed sanctuary.  The 
only thing missing from this 
Shabbat was a cameo appearance from his favorite goalie, 
Henrik Lundqvist!  

Upcoming Smachot 
 

March 12  Bar Mitzvah of Yadid Orlow 
March 18  Bar Mitzvah of Nadiv Siegel 
May 13  Bar Mitzvah of Gabi Stern 
May 29  Bat Mitzvah of Kira Rosner 
June 10  Bar Mitzvah of Lev Blumenfeld 
June 17  Bat Mitzvah of Isabel Waitman 
June 24  Bat Mitzvah of Oren Gitig 
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Womenõs Focus 

A Message from our  
Yoetzet Halacha 

 

Dear HIWP Community, 
 
It has been a pleasure to get to know many of you over 
the past few months. Thank you for opening your 
homes to myself and my family when we have come to 
spend shabbat. I have found the community to be 
warm, welcoming and shabbatot have been enriched 
with beautiful tefillot, stimulating conversation and           
Torah learning.  
 
My role in the community is to educate in the areas of 
womenôs health and halacha, both in formal and more 
informal settings, and to explore the challenges that 
come up in keeping taharat ha-mishpacha (the laws of 
Jewish family life). A memorable conversation took 
place at a women's oneg, as many braved the chilly 
weather to discuss the topic of why we often keep            
mikvah night a secret. We discussed how privacy can 
enhance a coupleôs intimate, unique relationship, and 
how to balance that with the occasional need to share 
information for logistical purposes when planning a trip 
to the mikvah or the greater need to educate our               
children about this important mitzvah.  In settings with a 
broader audience, we have discussed topics such as 
family planning and the Jewish imperative to have            
children, as well as a Jewish approach to having a posi-
tive self-image.  I, along with the Yoetzet Committee, 
am always open to your ideas for topics that you would 
like to explore on a deeper level. 
 
Alongside our learning, I invite women and couples to 
speak to me regarding personal questions that arise in 
the areas of mikvah, Jewish family life, family planning 
and intimacy-related matters. I hope that the                         
conversations we have in both one-on-one and group 
settings, will empower you to apply halachic concepts 
to your own questions, and to know when and how to 
ask questions when more complicated situations arise. 
Feel free to contact me at                                              
westchesteryoetzet@gmail.com or 201-341-6022. All 
matters discussed of course, will be kept confidential.  
In addition, Rabbi Marder is available and welcomes 
these conversations with him as well. 
 

Best regards,  

Shiffy Friedman 

Westchester Yoetzet Halacha 

Womenôs Tefillah Update 
 

After our summer hiatus, Womenôs Tefillah of HIWP 
kicked off the Fall of 2016 with the celebration of 
Talia Pollackôs Bat Mitzvah. What better way to start 
the year? That got us warmed up for our first regular 
Womenôs Tefillah later in the month of September. 
As always, our celebration of Simchat Torah was an 
incredible opportunity to see large numbers of 
women of every age layning, and every member of 
the community who wished called up to the Torah for 
an aliyah. This year, our Simchat Torah celebration 
was particularly magical, because we celebrated 
Peri Sadinoffôs Bat Mitzvah AND honored Debbie 
Guthartz, our Oraita. Our next meeting was a Friday 
night Womenôs Tefillah service with a wonderful 
family dinner co-organized with Sam and Ayala of 
the youth department. 
 
Unlike last year, no blizzard graced this yearôs 
Womenôs Tefillah luncheon. The whole Shabbat was 
a great success - with three fantastic sessions taught 
by scholar-in-residence Shuli Taubes and a delicious 
lunch of Chinese cuisine. This year we had the 
opportunity to honor Adina Frydman for all she has 
contributed to the Womenôs Tefillah community. 
Special thanks to Shira Goldman for hosting the 
Oneg, and to Aliza Wasserman for all the hard work 
she put into planning such an outstanding (and 
tasty!) luncheon. 
 
Looking ahead, we have so much to look forward to. 
Next on deck is the annual WT Megillah Reading. 
Brooke Pollack is the coordinator of Purim again this 
year. Please contact her if you would like to be 
involved in that special celebration. After a few more 
regular Womenôs Tefillah sessions, we are ending 
the 2016-17 year with TWO WEEKS of back-to-back 
B ónot Mitzvah! We are looking forward to celebrating 
with Isabel Waitman and Oren Gitig in June. 
 
Best wishes for a Purim Sameach! Please continue 
passing on your feedback about Womenôs Tefillah to 
us. If you would like to become more involved in a 
leadership role, become a gabbayit, layn, daven or 
give a d'var torah, please reach out to us. We look 
forward to seeing you in Womenôs Tefillah! 
 
Adina Steinberg & Rebecca Amaru 
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Womenôs Rosh Chodesh Group  
 

We were excited to kick-off this year's Women's Rosh Chodesh Programming in October for the month of Cheshvan, 

with an evening focusing on "Giving to Others, Giving to Ourselves".  A diverse group of women gathered at the 

home of Deborah Weinberger to hear from Stephanie Roth, Founder, WJCS Kids Kloset; Deborah Weinberger,               

Volunteer/òManagerò, HIWP Back Door Thrift Shop and Tani Schwarz-Herman, long time DOROT volunteer.  Follow-

ing the panel of presenters, there was a lively discussion about local volunteer opportunities, and the ways in which 

we could get more involved with helping in the community.   

 

Our second gathering took place for Rosh Chodesh Shvat at the home of Rena Rosen.  Dr. Carmella Abraham led 

the group in a ñTu BôShvat Chevruta Slamò.  In small groups, we developed different forms of artistic expression             

related to specific Tu BôShvat texts which we then shared with the larger group in a fun slam at the end of the even-

ing.  The slam featured original drawings, song and a creative Tu BôShvat fruit salad for everyone to enjoy!  The 

evening was dedicated in memory of Carmellaôs mother, Lavina Abraham zòl. 

 

The next Womenôs Rosh Chodesh gathering will take place in the Spring and will feature Dr. Michelle Brody, who will 

lead a discussion about building healthy relationships.  Watch for more details soon. 

 

We are grateful to the Womenôs Rosh Chodesh planning committee members: Lisa Birnbaum, Arielle Cohen, Adina 

Frydman, Brooke Pollack, Robin Sheldon, Suzy Toporovsky and Tani Schwartz-Herman, Chair.  If you have an idea 

for a future Rosh Chodesh gathering, please contact Tani Schwartz-Herman at nataniaz78@gmail.com. 

 

 

Womenõs Focus 


